
From the Principal  

Dear Parents 

Shakespeare Rocks Musical—19 & 20 August 
Thank you to our dedicated and hard working staff for providing the students at St Michael’s to have the opportunity to experience 
participating in a musical.  Shakespeare Rocks will be performed on Monday and Tuesday evening.  The children are to be 
congratulated for their hard work and commitment, and we look forward to a night of entertainment . . . A treasured memory of 
their time as a student at St Michael's school. 

Teach your child to be punctual 
Attendance and punctuality play a huge role in increasing children’s academic success.  When students are not in class they miss 
out on a wealth of knowledge as well as continuity of learning.  When students miss school for no good reason, they usually lack 
the motivation to complete the work they missed from being absent.  Having children practise punctuality at school is great 
preparation for their future careers, where showing up at work on time will not only make them dependable, but will also help them 
earn a living. 

The best teaching is done by example. 

 Give your children natural consequences that show them the results of lateness.  Consequences prepare your children for the 
real world, where they really do miss out on learning, opportunities and even wages because they did not show up on time or at 
all. 

 Teach your child that good attendance is not something that just happens.  It takes planning, preparation and persistence, but it 
pays off.  Ensure that your child will reap the rewards by instilling punctuality. 

The Feast of the Assumption of Mary into Heaven  
Every country in the world has its own shrines or chapels or churches, which give emphasis to the influence of Mary on the lives of 
the local people.  Many Christians regard Mary as the female gateway through which they experience the divine. 

I see the Blessed Virgin not only as Mother of God, but as a leader because she was a strong woman, she was a faithful believer, 
she lost her own son and for me she is a model of a very strong person and for this I admire her. 

I am a mother, therefore, I can identify with her.  For me, Mary is the feeling, compassionate mother; the all-embracing mother.  I 
have the experience of having children; in that way I connect with Mary. 

It would seem that Mary is a sign of hope and comfort to all Christians who, as God’s pilgrim people, make our journey through 
life.  Mary offers us a calm vision as we are tested by our own personal limitations, the circumstances that life presents to each of 
us and the sense of uncertainty with which our own mortality challenges us.  Mary, through her life, shows us how hope can 
overcome anguish, inner peace can overcome anxiety and a life lived in a positive manner can overcome the fear of death. 

The Assumption of Mary recognises the unique position of her being a superlative human person, who was taken body and soul to 
heaven.  In some way, Mary’s Assumption makes her a “hero” figure for us, her fellow human beings, because she was a 
participant in her Son’s Resurrection and an anticipation of the resurrection of other Christ followers. 

The first time Jesus and Mary are mentioned together as adults, is at the Marriage Feast of Cana.  When the hosts risked the 
embarrassment of a shortage of wine, Mary approached the “hospitality workers” and said to them of her Son, “Do as He tells 
you.”  This advice was timeless for it can be applied to all Christians in every day and age: love god, love your neighbour, love 
yourself; be people of compassion and forgiveness.  Of course, this requires us to be in imitation of Mary when, at the 
Annunciation, her “yes” was the beginning of allowing God into her life.  If we join with Mary's “yes”, we give ourselves the 
opportunity, as she did, to be perfected through our union with Christ. 

Mary, we ask you to help us to find peace within ourselves through your Son, Jesus. 

Through your intercession, may we be inspired to greater trust and hope in our ability to live our 
lives, as you did yours, and to bring Christ to the world.  Amen. 

Wishing you every blessing for the week ahead. 
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Religious Education 
Sacrament of Eucharist 

For children eight-nine years of age or older who have 

received the Sacrament of Penance. 

Saturday 24 August and Sunday 25 August 

Eucharist Enrolment at all Masses 

Session 1:  Parents only 

Tuesday 27 & Wednesday 28 August 7.30-8.30 pm 

Session 2:  Parents and children 

Tuesday 3 & Wednesday 4 September 7.30-8.30 pm 

Session 3:  Parents and children 

Tuesday 10 & Wednesday 11 September 7.30-8.30 pm 

Session 4:  Parents and children 

Tuesday 17 & Wednesday 18 September 7.30-8.30 pm 

Session 5:  Rehearsal 

Tuesday 15 & Wednesday 16 October 7.30-8.30 pm 

Celebration of First Communion 

Any of the Parish Masses on weekend of 19 and 20 October or 

Friday 18 October, Sunday 20 October 12 noon and 2.30 pm  

Attendance at weekend masses is expected throughout the 

whole programme. 

For all enquiries, please contact the Parish Office on  

9639 0598 

David Ison, Religious Education Coordinator 

Social Skill Tips for Parents  

Week 5:  Playing fairly  

 A person who plays fairly and gets on with the game allows 
others to enjoy the game. People who play fairly get a 
reputation as good people to be around.  

Weeks 6 & 7:  Being a good winner; Being a good loser 

 Winning feels good, but remember to win in a way which 
keeps friends. 

 Losing can make you feel bad, but staying friends is more 
important than giving in to your grumpy feelings. 

Prayers 

We also pray for those in our community who 
may be unwell or suffering at the moment. 

We ask this through Christ Our Lord, Amen. 

2020 Enrolments 

All positions for Kindergarten 2020 have been finalised.   

Families who have accepted offers and confirmed their places 
will receive orientation information letters at the end of 
September.  

Enrolments open for Years 1-6, 2020 

We are currently conducting interviews for Years 1-6 2020 
new students.  If you have family or friends who would like 
their child to come to St Michael’s, please ask them to contact 
us. 

All enquiries regarding enrolments, please  the school office 
on 9865 1600. 



Calendar Dates 

WEEK 4 

Fri 16 Aug 

School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer 1 Fleming 

Yr 6 Debating 

Students only - Music - "Shakespeare Rocks" 
11.30am - 1.00 pm Concert 

WEEK 5 

BOOK WEEK—Reading is My Secret Power! 

Mon 19 Aug 
Music—Shakespeare Rocks Concert 7 pm—
Ticketed event 

Tue 20 Aug 

Yr 2 Excursion “Picasso & His Dog” Riverside 
Theatre 

Yrs 3 & 4 Vinnies Van visit 

Music—Shakespeare Rocks Concert 7 pm—
Ticketed event 

Wed 21 Aug 

K-6  Book Week Parade 9.30-11.00 am 

Yr 4 Incursion—Mark Greenwood, Author 

Yrs 1 & 2 Incursion—Jan Latta, Author 

Thu 22 Aug 
Yr 5 Reconciliation 

Father’s Day Gift Stall 

Fri 23 Aug 

School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer K Quintana 

Science Incursion “Royal Jelly” 

Diocesan Athletics 

WEEK 6 

Mon 26 Aug Staff Development Day—Pupil Free 

Tue 27 Aug Yr 3 Excursion Muru Mittigar Rouse Hill  

Yr 6 Incursion—John Heffernan Author 

Fri 30 Aug Father’s Day Breakfast 7.30-9.00 am 

Father’s Day Non-Eucharist Liturgy 10.15 am 

Yr 5 Incursion—Clare Saxby Author 

Jersey Day 

WEEK 7 

Tue 3 Sep Yr 5 Incursion—Planetarium 

Wed 4 Sep K-6 Play-a-thon 

P&F Meeting 6.30 pm 

Thu 5 Sep Yr 6 Debating 

Fri 6 Sep School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer 6 Knight 

WEEK 8—Wellbeing Week 

Wed 11 Sep Yrs 5 & 6 “Comedy of Errors” 

Fri 13 Sep School Assembly 8.50 am - Prayer 5 Day/Oliveri 

Yr 5 Grade Mass 

Please note that from time to time there may be unavoidable circumstances 
that may occur and dates advertised for events may need to be changed.  
Every effort is made to give as much notice as possible when changes occur.  
We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.  

Sat 24 Aug & Sun 25 Aug 
Eucharist Enrolment at all Masses 

School Terms - 2019 

Term 3—Monday 22 July to Friday 27 September 

Term 4—Monday 14 October to Friday 20 December 

 Students finish Wednesday 18 December 

 Staff Development Days Thursday 19 December &  
Friday 20 December 

School Terms - 2020 
Term 1—Tuesday 28 January to Thursday 9 April 2020 

 Staff Development Days - MAI Testing: 

Tuesday 28 & Wednesday 29 January 

 Years 1-6 Commence - Thursday 30 January 

 Kindergarten Commence - Friday 31 January 

School Fees  
The third invoice has now been issued.  Payment due date 28 
August.  Any overdue fees, please contact the office urgently. 

Thank you to all families who have paid their first and second 
instalment of the 2019 school fees and those continuing with 
their weekly, fortnightly or monthly arrangements.  

If you are not on an arrangement and have outstanding fees 
we request these be paid immediately.  

Should you be experiencing financial hardship, please contact 
Rasha Azar, Finance Officer on 9865 1600 for a confidential 
discussion. Thank you for your continued support. 

Staff Development Days - Term 3 

Week 6 - Monday 26 August is a professional learning day for 
the staff and the school will be closed. 

Week 10 - Friday 27 September is a Religious Education 
professional learning day for the staff and the school will be 
closed. 

There is no supervision for children on either of these days.  
Please organise alternative care arrangements on these days. 

Children’s Book Week 

“Reading is My Secret Power 

Kindergarten to Year 6 Children’s Book Week is next week! 

 A time to celebrate and Reading is my Secret Power! Each 
grade will be welcoming a special guest to entertain, enrich and 
inspire our students. 

Wednesday 21 August is our traditional Whole School Book 
Character Parade, where all students arrive dressed as their 
favourite character from a book and parade to the music of our 
school bands.  

[Our preference is for children to dress up in homemade 
costumes, using ‘bits and bobs’ from dress-up and recycling 
boxes.] 

Students must carry the book as they parade.  Classroom 
teachers will choose the costumes they consider the best. 
These characters will then have an opportunity to parade again 

Parents and families are welcome to attend. Our Book 
Character Parade will be held in the hall and will commence 
approximately 9:15 am, after the teachers have completed the 
morning administrative tasks. 

Happy reading!          Mrs Patricia Lee & Mrs Marianne Seny 



Voice of Youth & Rotary Writing Competition 
Congratulations to the nine Year 6 students who took part in our school Voice of Youth Competition 
yesterday.  Mikayla Eltenn, Sienna Gwynne and Sarah Hanna will now proceed to the Voice of Youth 
Cluster final at St Angela’s Castle Hill. Well done everyone! 

Congratulations to the three students who took part in the Rotary Writing Competition – Sienna Gwynne, Claire Maunder and 
Skyler Ramaker.  There were 15 schools and 45 entries.  Congratulations to Claire Maunder on achieving a Highly Commended 
Award.  Well done! 

Class Teacher Week 1 

KQ BLUE Ms Quintana Ethan W 

KvG GREEN Mrs van Gend Brian X 

KR RED Mrs Restuccia Christopher T 

KIR YELLOW Ms Rogers/Mrs Irvine-Hendry Lila R 

1MT BLUE Mrs Michie Evela B 

1Y GREEN Mrs Yogev Eloise C 

1W RED Mrs Ward Madison O 

1F YELLOW Mrs Fleming Sienna B 

2F BLUE Miss Flannery Charlotte H 

2J GREEN Mrs Joseph Vincent R 

2P RED Mrs Petrenas Akshara K 

2C YELLOW Mrs Cox Oliver M 

3G BLUE Mrs Gleeson Jayden T 

3H GREEN Miss Herzog Ryan Y 

3S RED Mrs Sloan Ella-Marie C 

3OC YELLOW Mrs Orehek/Ms Craven Sophie L 

4FR BLUE Mr Francis Brooklyn C 

4L GREEN Mrs Lazaroo Thomas B 

4F RED Mrs Feil William F 

4I YELLOW Mr Ison Scarlett B 

5K BLUE Mrs Kevill Annalise E 

5H GREEN Mrs Hakim Harrison S 

5M RED Mr Moxon Serena Y 

5OD YELLOW Mrs Oliveri/Mrs Day Mary-Lillian B 

6K BLUE Mr Knight Dominic D 

6B GREEN Mr Baker Sienna G 

6RD RED Mrs Rugg/Mrs Downie Xavier S 

6BR YELLOW Mrs Bray Oliver C  

Week 2 

Evie G 

Joanne J 

Connor T 

Thomas L 

Lorenzo G 

Myra M 

Anthony S 

Mila B 

Niamh O 

Elroy F 

Ryan T 

Zara M 

Declan W 

Keira P 

Billy H 

Leon C 

Holly C 

Marcus C 

Zac M 

Jackson W 

Daria R 

Daniel S 

Anisha V 

Sam D 

Charlize V 

Elizabeth H 

Claire M 

Sophie T  

Week 3 

Emily W 

Gabrielle V 

Joshua P 

Chloe W 

Gennavieve L 

Daniel R 

Alicia M 

Gabriella A 

Koby G 

Khloe C 

Therese M 

Jason C 

Hannah M 

Elijah K 

Elahni E 

Anica B 

Leo M 

Maiya H 

Alexander V 

Charlotte L 

Laura M 

Cade B 

Nick C 

Luca C 

Emily C 

Holly M 

Alyssa D 

Hollee S 

Assembly Awards—Students of the Week 

School Volunteers at St Michael’s 
In order to become a school volunteer at St Michael’s Primary School, all parent / grandparent volunteers must complete a 
Diocese of Parramatta Child Protection Training Course and Undertaking. 

These requirements can be accessed via the St Michael’s website:   http://www.stmichaelsbhills.catholic.edu.au 

Click on Enrol Now, go to Parent Involvement, click on Child Protection Course.   

You will then be directed to the Catholic Education Office – Diocese of Parramatta website:   

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/home 

Complete Steps 1 and 2 

 Step 1: Complete 'Building Child Safe Communities - Undertaking for Volunteers' Form  

 Step 2: Complete the online training module  

Once you have successfully completed the training, an email will be sent to yourself and St Michael’s for our records. 

These steps need to be completed every two years. 

Teachers will sent home a note regarding volunteering in the classroom.  All volunteers will receive a Classroom Volunteer 
Handbook from their child’s teacher. 

Unfortunately if you offer to assist and have not completed all the volunteer requirements, you will not be able to assist until the 
volunteer requirements have been completed.  All volunteers need to sign in at the school office. 



 

The Teddy Bears Birthday  by K Yellow 
 

I went to the birthday with my Mum. I carried my Teddy to the park . . . Hope 

Teddy bears like to go to the park . . . Mia H 

On the day of the teddy bears picnic, I liked the egg and spoon race . . . 
Chloe 

I went to the park and we had fun . . . Levi and Joy 

We had a teddy bears picnic for their birthday . . .Luke, Harrison and Zachary 

At the teddy bears picnic we had cupcakes…Matthew and Oliver 

My nanna and grandad came to watch me sing. My favourite part was when 
my nanna and grandad said hello to me . . . Thomas 

At the teddy bears picnic we had a sack race, an obstacle course to get past and all of Kindergarten had a cupcake . . .Isaac 

At the picnic we had fun and my favourite part was the sack race. We raced the people . . . Sophie 

On the teddy bears picnic day we played games with each other and had our teddies with us . . . Elsie and Mia T 

I sat with Isaac with his parents. I liked sitting with Isaac. I loved eating my lunch with Isaac . . . Matteo 

My mum and dad came. I didn’t like the beanbag race. I liked the cupcakes . . . Kian 

We did an obstacle course. The worst part was it was getting hot. We sang happy birthday, played musical chairs and statues. 
They all were turning six. We did sack races and did a jog. My mum was there and Luke sat with us. It was amazing and it was 
great . . . William 

My favourite part was spending time with my friend. I loved the picnic, it was lots of fun . . . Adelaide 

We had lots of food with my mum and dad and the teachers set up the obstacles. I loved it but the best was the food . . . Max 

We went to the teddy bears picnic and we did activities like the sack race and obstacle course. It was fun. We sang happy 
birthday to the bears . . . Lila 

On the teddy bears picnic we had some games. My parents came to my school and gave me a hug. I went to the church with my 
friends and we sang some songs. My mum and dad went to the church and I went with my classmates . . . Caellan 

My favourite part was the picnic . . . Toby 

My favourite part was the obstacle course and I played other games. I had fun playing games. I like hanging out with Oliver . . . 
Mason 

 We missed Olivia on the day. She was unwell and couldn’t come to school. 



News from 5K Blue—Mrs Kevill 

Year 5 have been looking at animal habitats.  

Our study started with an examination of the earth’s climatic regions where we 

investigated how living things adapt to their environment. We then researched an animal 

of our choice looking at behavioural, physical and structural adaptations.  

To further our investigation we read the book Emu by Claire Saxby and using this book 

as a model we produced our own book based on our research on an animal of our 

choice. This included a fictitious story about the animal with corresponding factual 

information. The next step was to use this research and writing to design our own animal 

showing how it could adapt to a given environment.  

We produced a model of the animal and its environment, an information report and an 

infographic highlighting the structural, physical and behavioural features of the animal.  

Our final task was to read our own story book to Year 2 which was enjoyed by both 

classes. It was an interesting learning journey with so many tasks covering literacy, 

science, technology, art and social skills.  

“I enjoyed making the models as we were able to use our creativity and have fun” 

Gemma  

“I like the process of making the booklet because we got to create a story based on 

factual information. It was fun to draw the illustrations and read the story to the Year 2’s” 

Daria  

“I liked creating your own animal because you got to be in control of it and you could let 

your imagination run wild” Lily  

“It was an amazing experience. It tested our creativity as well as our leadership skills 

when we read to the Year 2’s” Viri  

“It was an amazing time doing our models and booklets because we got to learn and use 

our creativity to design out own animal” Sienna  
 

 

Early collection of children from school 

If there is a need to collect your child early from school, please send a note to the classroom teacher in the morning and proceed 

to the school office when you arrive.  On your arrival at the school office, staff will contact the class teacher and your child will 

then meet you at the school office.  While you are waiting for your child, you will be asked to sign them out of the school.   

Parents are not permitted to go directly to classrooms or other areas to collect their children. 

Recess is from 11.00—11.30 am and Lunch is from 1.00—1.40 pm. 

If you are collecting your children around Recess and Lunch, we suggest you arrive at the school prior to or after the 

Recess and Lunch times. 

Please allow plenty of time as it will take a few minutes to contact your child, have them pack their bag and walk to the 

school office. 



Upcoming events

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Friday 30th August 
 

7:30am - 8:45am 

 
 

We invite all Dads, Grandfathers and all important loved ones who are like a father to join 
us in the School Hall area for breakfast. 

 
 

Bacon & Egg Rolls will be on offer along with Tea, Coffee & Juice. 
 

 

Thank you to our P&F major Sponsors who help make this event possible: 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

✁- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Father’s Day Breakfast 2019 

 

Please return this form no later than Friday 23rd August 

Guests Attending: No. of Adults: _______________________  No. of Children: ________________________ 

Eldest Child's Name: __________________________________________  Class: ______________________ 

Helpers! 
We need quite a few helpers on the day of the Breakfast. Some Mum’s? Dads ok too! From 7:00am. 
Help as long as you are able.  Thank you for your support! 

Name:_______________________________________________ Phone:____________________________ 
 

 
See our Facebook group: “St Michael's Baulkham Hills P&F Helpers” to also volunteer. 

 

Father’s Day 

RSVP’s are a must for catering 

purposes 
 

Breakfast 

 

Father's Day Gift Stall 
Thursday 22nd August 

A huge variety of gifts at $8 each that the P&F have purchased for the stall. 
1 gift $8.00, 2 gifts $16.00, 3 gifts $24.00 etc. 

For no child to miss out please fill in the form below & money needs to be received by Tuesday 20th August 

NO MONEY WILL BE ACCEPTED ON THE DAY OF THE STALL • NO LAYBYS 

Each child will need to fill out a separate slip as all slips are separated into individual class groups. 
The class teacher is given all the slips for their class when they come into the hall to choose their gifts.  
To make sure your child doesn’t miss out, please make sure each of your children has a separate slip.  

Each child at school is given a separate note. 
 

If your child is sick on the day, a small number of gifts will be left in the office for them to choose when they are well enough 
to return to school. 

Please do not come down to the hall. It is very hectic. There will be a small number of gifts in the office to exchange if 
necessary. The gift stall is 1 week before Father’s Day. Thank you for your understanding. 

 
 

Thank you to our P&F major Sponsors who help make this event possible: 
    

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

✁- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Father’s Day 2019 

 

Each child will need to fill out a separate form.  Please return this form no later than Tuesday 20th August 

Child’s Name: __________________________________________   Child’s Class: _____________________ 

Number of gifts purchased:  Qty:  _______________ x $8.00 each = $  ___________________  

Payment method:  ❑ Cash enclosed  ❑ Cheque enclosed payable to P&F St Michael’s   

❑ Funds transferred - Receipt No:  _________________________________________ 

BSB: 067-950  Account Number: 00000766 Account Name: St Michaels P and F  
Reference: Child’s Name, First Letter of Surname, Class, Colour Eg. JohnS2CYellow 

Helpers! 
We need quite a few helpers on the day of the Gift Stall from 8:30am to 2:30pm. It’s a fun day to chat with other 
parents and help the kids pick out gifts. Tea, coffee and biscuits provided. BYO lunch. 

Name:_______________________________________________ Phone:____________________________ 
 

 
See our Facebook group: “St Michael's Baulkham Hills P&F Helpers” to also volunteer. 

 

Father’s Day Gift Stall Payment Slip 
 



SPONSORS



Specialists in English & 
Maths Tuition, Yrs 2-12 

inclusive. Qualified 
Teachers/ HSC Markers 
Pre Trial HSC Paper 1 & 

2 (April & July).
CBK Select Castle Hill 

3-9 Terminus St,
Castle Hill

 

We train students across all 
age groups in a variety of 

disciplines, including Muay 
Thai, Boxing, Kickboxing, 
Karate, Mixed Martial Arts 

and more.
Pollet’s Martial Arts

Castle Hill
30/5 Salisbury Rd 

Castle Hill

John’s Car Care



 

 

 
 

 



 
                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Floral Expressions 
 For details on the School fundraising program 

Call Charles Lukasik on 02 9683 1116 

Our guest speaker for the evening is: 

JAMES CAMDEN  
Director of Catholic Youth Parramatta  

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR 2019 SPONSOR 

                        Monday, 26th August 2019 
                          Doors open: 6:30pm for 7:00pm (2 hours) 
                                   (PRC General Meeting - will be held prior to guest speaker 

                                               St Andrews Primary School,  

                                        36 Breakfast Rd, Marayong, NSW 2148    
            Light supper and refreshments will be provided, and a lucky door prize will be up for grabs! 

www.prc.catholic.edu.au           @prcparra           @prcparra 

             Register FREE now:   www.prc.catholic.edu.au 

 
 

 

 High school aged students are invited to attend with a caregiver or parent.  

http://www.prc.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.prc.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/
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NOTES TO SCHOOL OFFICE 

When sending in notes to the 
office, please place in an envelope 

and mark on the envelope the 
child’s name and a description of 

what is in the envelope, particularly 
if money is included. 

This Newsletter is available for viewing on our website:   www.stmichaelsbhills.parra.catholic.edu.au 

Catholic Education Office Diocese of 

Parramatta  

Leaving the school policy 

If you are leaving the school, one term’s notice in writing 

is required otherwise you will be charged the term’s 

school fees as per the enrolment agreement.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

Photographs  - Social media 

From time to time photographs may be taken of your child whilst they are at school by the school  These photos may 
be used in school Newsletters, publications and the school website.  They may also be used by Catholic Education, 
Parramatta Diocese in their publications and website.  If you do not wish your child’s photo to be taken at school, 
please contact the school office. 

We would ask all parents to be aware that when you are on school premises, sporting events or on excursions that 
you must only take a photo of own child and not someone else’s child, particularly if you are uploading photos to 
social media. 

Please be aware that there are parents with children at school who have identified as not wanting their children’s 
photos published.  All photos need the permission of parents before they can be published by other parents. 




